TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
September 5, 2017

The Town Council met September 5, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight Late Chasity Chapman
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the minutes from August 21, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Old Business

Mayor Hight asked the Council if they had reviewed the Employee Safety Manual that
they were given at the last Council meeting, if so he need a motion to approve.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Employee Safety Manual. Council
Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated he need a motion for the new Garbage ordinance 090517 in order to
discuss.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve Ordinance No. 090517 for Garbage.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Collins, Crumpton, Hight Naas: Littleton, Benson.

Council Member Littleton moved to amend Ordinance 138 of Personnel Rules and
Regulations X Section 2 group two offenses and X11 Drug/Alcohol Testing Policy.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.




Council Member Chapmen entered the meeting at 6:30p.m.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the issuance fee for Business License to
$12.00. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman Collins, Benson and
Crumpton.

Mayor Hight explained in the Council packets there are quotes for 3 new trucks and Mini
Excavator for the Water Department

Council Member Collins moved to approve to get bids for the 3 trucks and Mini
Excavator. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion the motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman Collins, Benson and
Crumpton.

Phillip Porter with the Fire Department reported on the new guy’s with the fire
department going to Medic classes.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council he would like for James Lumpkin to come and
certify Terry department on the backhoe and forklift.

Council Member Collins moved to approve for James Lumpkin to certify Terry
Department on the backhoe and forklift. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion.
The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Chief Barnett had nothing to report.

Terry Jackson reported they have some strips they can get from Lewis machine the will
cost $500.00 for Alabama Ave. and Franklin St. intersection.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the strips for Alabama Ave. and Franklin St.
for $500.00. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman Collins, Benson
and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman, Collins, and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved the Financial Statement. Council Member Crumpton
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman, Collins, and Crumpton.




Mayor Hight reported to the Council the upgrades that need to be done at the Wells and
Lagoon and he had spoken with Calvin today on this matter. Mayor Hight gave the
Council a copy of the paper work on how much it’s going to cost and explained he would
get Calvin to come to a Council Meeting and explain it to the Council.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins,
Chapman, and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




